[image: image1.wmf]


Issue   4











OCTOBER 2010











STONE PARISH COUNCIL NEWSLETTER








Meeting Dates


16th November 2010


11th January 2011


8th March 2011


Parishioners are welcome to attend the Public Forum at the commencement of each meeting to express their views on matters concerning the parish.





Parish Notice Boards


In order to give more information to Parishioners it has been agreed to replace boards in the Parish to enable more details to be displayed and also to be weatherproof.       


Replacement  boards holding up to 4 sheets of A4 paper are to be erected at either end of Stanklyn Lane.       A new board is to be erected at Mustow Green by the post box.     The School Notice Board from the old school at Stone is to be moved to the wall of The Plough Inn, Shenstone.      A new board is to be erected on Butts Lane.





Firework Displays


There have been complaints regarding the noise of fireworks from Stone Manor Hotel.     The Chairman attended a meeting with the Manager of the hotel, and it was agreed that in future local parishioners and those with livestock would be given due warning when displays are to be held.





Car Boot Sales


These have been a source of great concern to residents in Stanklyn Lane.    The Parish Council has used every possible endeavour to get these stopped, and it is hoped that they will not return. 
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A448 Stone Bend





The Council are continuing to closely monitor the situation.  Two accidents have occurred recently, but fortunately there were no serious injuries.





A request has been made to Worcestershire County Council for the use of  “Speed Activated Signs” again, which did appear to be a deterent when previously insitu.








Councillor Training





Councillors have attended training on all the different aspects of being a Parish Councillor.    The Chairman, James Arbuthnott, has also attended a Chairman’s Training Course.    All your Councillors are, therefore, well equipped to serve the Parish.








Parish Footpaths





At the request of Worcestershire County Council a survey is to be carried out by our Parish Paths Warden, Glyn Walters, concerning the condition of footpaths, and what work, if any, is required to maintain them to a good standard for walkers.





 





 Sue Bamford


Clerk to Stone Parish Council


Tel:  01299 827197


E-mail: � HYPERLINK "mailto:stone.clerk@hotmail.co.uk" ��stone.clerk@hotmail.co.uk�


www.worcestershire.gov.uk/MyParish/Stone.
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